From:

Lawyer, Dennis

To:

Kristin.d.edwards@dom.com

Subject:

VEPCO, Request for Additional Information Concerning Application for a License Renewal, Control 591822

Date:

Wednesday, September 28, 2016 1:13:00 PM

Dear Ms. Edwards,

This is in reference to Mr. Balkus' letter dated August 25, 2016, requesting for renewal of Nuclear Regulatory Commission License No. 47-31184-01, Docket No. 03037331. In order to continue our review, we need the following additional information:

1. In Section 10.7, Leak Tests, you provided that you will leak test the licensed sources in accordance with the SS&D Registration Certificate. This statement does not state how you will get the leak tests analyzed nor that records will be maintained. In accordance with out guidance in NUREG-1556, Volume 4, Revision 1. 'Consolidated Guidance About Material Licenses: Program Specific Guidance About Fixed Gauge Licensees," please make one of the following statements:

> Leak tests will be performed by an organization licensed by the NRC or an Agreement State to provide leak testing services to other licensees; or by using a leak test sample collection kit supplied by an organization licensed by the NRC or an Agreement State to provide leak test kits and/or sample analysis services to other licensees and according to the kit supplier's instructions. Records of leak test results will be maintained."

We will implement the model leak test program in Appendix I of NUREG-1556, Volume 4, Revision 1, 'Consolidated Guidance About Materials Licenses: Program-Specific Guidance About Fixed Gauge Licenses.' Records of leak tests will be maintained."

OR

A description of alternative equipment and/or procedures for determining whether there is any radioactive leakage from sources contained in gauges and the statement: "Records of leak tests will be maintained."

2. You are changing your NRC management contact person and the Radiation Safety Officer. For our records, please provide the telephone number, faxsimile number, and email address for Mr. Balkus and Mr. Idleman.

We will continue our review upon receipt of this information. Please reply to my attention at the Region 1 Office (Address below) and refer to Mail Control No. 591822. If you have technical questions regarding this letter, please call me at (610) 337-5366.

Your reply must be an originally signed by a management representative and dated letter. The letter may be scanned and submitted as a pdf document attached to an email; or it may be transmitted by facsimile to (610) 337-5269; or it may be sent by regular mail. If we do not receive a reply from you within 30 calendar days from the date of this e-mail, we will assume that you do not wish to pursue your application OR amendment request.

Please respond by e-mail to acknowledge that you have received the e-mail request for additional information.



Region 1 Office Mailing Address: Licensing Assistance Team, US Nuclear Regulatory Commission Region I, 2100 Renaissance Boulevard, Suite 100, King of Prussia, PA 19406-2713.

Dennis Lawyer U.S. NRC Region 1 Health Physicist 610-337-5366